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Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from January 19th, 2004, Board Meeting

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Elaine Young, Clyde Rengo, Bill Jahnke, Richard Graves, Colette Pouliot, and Judy Hayes.

Board Members Absent:  Mary Huizel

Homeowners Present:  Three

Minutes from the December 15th, 2004, meeting were read and approved.

Finances: Dan Smith was at our meeting and went over the Balance Sheet and Income Statement with us. The Board approved it. 

Our Tax returns have been prepared and were signed by the board President. 

A homeowner at 1917 113th Ave sold their home but left a dues balance of $1034.00. Dan Smith will contact the title company on this matter.

Open Forum:  A homeowner said they need some rotten boards replaced on their deck. We will get an estimate in the spring.

Maintenance:  The job of maintenance chairperson is still up for grabs. Judy Hayes and Elaine Young are showing interest in doing it jointly. We will discuss this more at the March meeting.

Putting permanent siding on our homes was discussed, either by raising the dues or by special assessment; the idea was tabled for future discussion.  

Old Business:  The two homeowners that have the unlevel steps will have to wait until spring to get them fixed. It was suggested that sand be used in the meantime. 

Many thanks to Judy Hayes for getting us the conference room at Century 21 for our future board meetings! 

New Business: The owner of the rental property at 1859 113th Lane has been told to remove the section of decking that has been laying in the yard for some time. The board has learned it belongs to the renter and they have been advised to remove it ASAP.   

REMINDERS:  There is no meeting in February!


Winter parking ban in Coon Rapids.  No vehicle may be parked on any public street in the City of Coon Rapids between the hours of 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. between the first day of November and the first day of April the following year.


The Association will NOT pay for roof snow removal or ice dams.  It will be the Homeowner’s responsibility to pay for snow removal and any damage due to ice dams and/or snow removal from roofs.  Adequate insulation in your attic can help with this problem.


To homeowners with decks:  Please shovel the snow from your decks.  Removing snow from your deck will decrease the possibility of damage to your deck, which will save the association repair costs.

For snowplowing concerns this winter, please contact Bill Jahnke at 763-757-3753.  He has graciously volunteered to be our liaison with the snow removal service again this year.  Remember that vehicles left outside during a snowfall can interfere with snow removal from your unit.  The contractor will not come closer than three feet from a vehicle.  In addition, homeowners are reminded to shovel the garage apron and steps.

REQUEST TO ALL HOMEOWNERS:  Suggestion/complaint letters may be mailed and/or e-mailed and/or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  Your name will be kept confidential.

* * * * *

We have 35 out of 80 homeowners receiving minutes by e-mail.  THANK YOU SO MUCH!  To the other 45, if you have access to e-mail, how about sending your e-mail address to — forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com — ?  It’s so much easier to get the minutes by e-mail! It costs $20 just in postage and $8 in copying charges each month to mail the Board minutes to homeowners without e-mail. You can also communicate your questions and/or concerns more quickly and more efficiently by e-mail.  We will NOT inundate you with SPAM and/or other communication.  Please consider this.  We will make every attempt to keep everybody’s e-mail address confidential.

There is no meeting in February
* * * * *

The next homeowner’s meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 16th, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty in the Conference room, 11499 Martin Street NW. All homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.


Respectfully submitted,


Mark Ganter, for


Mary Huizel, Secretary


763-767-3986


Minutes from January 19th, 2004, Board Meeting
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Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from March 16th 2005 Board Meeting

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Elaine Young, Clyde Rengo, Bill Jahnke, Colette Pouliot, and Judy Hayes.

Board Members Absent:  Mary Huizel, Richard Graves. 
Homeowners Present:  One
Minutes from the January 19th 2005, meeting were read and approved.

Finances: No report.
Open Forum:  None
Maintenance:  We have a new maintenance committee. Judy Hayes and Elaine Young will jointly manage the maintenance for our association.  All requests for maintenance should be submitted in writing to any board member, sent in with your dues, to the association’s e-mail address:  forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com, or brought to the monthly meeting.  Judy or Elaine can be reached using the info below. 

Judy Hayes- 763-227-8047 or E-mail:  judy.hayes@century21.com 

Elaine Young- 763-767-7873
Old Business:  None
New Business: Some homeowners that have had chimney repairs are concerned about the white chalky residue coming from the new brick and mortar.  It is called efflorescence; salts in the mortar joints will naturally leach out of the new brick-work.  It could take a couple of years to work itself out.     

REMINDERS

Winter parking ban in Coon Rapids.  No vehicle may be parked on any public street in the City of Coon Rapids between the hours of 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. between the first day of November and the first day of April the following year.


The Association will NOT pay for roof snow removal or ice dams.  It will be the Homeowner’s responsibility to pay for snow removal and any damage due to ice dams and/or snow removal from roofs.  Adequate insulation in your attic can help with this problem.


THERE HAVE BEEN A COUPLE OF COMPLAINTS:  REMEBER THAT YOUR garbage cans are to be kept inside your garage and not outside your garage.  Please do not place your garbage can at the street until Monday morning.  If you must put out your garbage can on Sunday night, please do so after dark.


To homeowners with decks:  Please shovel the snow from your decks.  Removing snow from your deck will decrease the possibility of damage to your deck, which will save the association repair costs.


For snowplowing concerns this winter, please contact Bill Jahnke at 763-757-3753.  He has graciously volunteered to be our liaison with the snow removal service again this year.  Remember that vehicles left outside during a snowfall can interfere with snow removal from your unit.  The contractor will not come closer than three feet from a vehicle.  In addition, homeowners are reminded to shovel the garage apron and steps.

REQUEST TO ALL HOMEOWNERS:  Suggestion/complaint letters may be mailed and/or e-mailed and/or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  Your name will be kept confidential.

* * * * *

More and more of you are signing up to receive the monthly Board Minutes by e-mail.  THANK YOU SO MUCH!  E-mail is another way that you can contact your Board and we can reply or contact you.  Please consider joining the e-mail process, if you have access to e-mail, how about sending your e-mail address to — forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com — ?  It’s so much easier to get the minutes by e-mail!   You will have an electronic copy and won’t need the paper copy.  You can also communicate your questions and/or concerns more quickly and more efficiently by e-mail.  We will NOT inundate you with SPAM and/or other communication.  Please consider this.  We will make every attempt to keep everybody’s e-mail address confidential.
* * * * *

The next homeowner’s meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 20th, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in the Conference room, 11499 Martin Street NW. All homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.










Respectfully submitted,










Mark Ganter,










Acting Secretary

Minutes from March 16th 2005 Board Meeting
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Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from April 20, 2005 Board Meeting

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Elaine Young, Clyde Rengo, Colette Pouliot, Mary Huizel (Secretary), and Richard Graves.

Board Members Absent:  Bill Jahnke and Judy Hayes.
Homeowners Present:  Four.
Secretary’s Minutes from the March 16, 2005, meeting were read and approved.

Finances:  Dan Smith, our accountant, attended this meeting.  Financial Reports were handed out.  Financial condition of Forest Oaks Homeowners Association was discussed.

2004 income $133,533.  2004 expenses $120,442 (maintenance) and $29,925 (administrative) – do the math.  We also currently have $1,144 in overdue dues and fees from six different homeowners.  

Our 20 buildings are aging – they are over 20 years old.  Capital improvements will be needed sooner on some buildings than others.  Some driveways need repair and some need to be torn out and completely replaced – estimated minimum cost to completely tear out and replace a driveway is $7,000.00+ per driveway (we have 25 driveways), luckily some only need patching.  We will also need siding on many of the homes at an estimated minimum cost of $5,000.00 per building (we have 20 buildings).  These costs will increase every year.

Open Forum:  A homeowner is concerned about a sink hole near her patio.  This will be viewed by the Maintenance Committee and the homeowner will receive a response.
Maintenance:  The Board approved $170 for damage to a home at 1826 113th Lane due to squirrels.


Approval was given to the homeowner at 1850 113th Lane to install a cement patio at the homeowner’s expense.  The homeowner is also responsible for maintaining this patio.


Approval was given to the homeowner at 1906 113th Lane to repair at the homeowner’s expense the roof of a bay window that was installed at the homeowner’s expense.


Approval was not given to a homeowner whose rock garden is sinking and who is worried that water might be seeping into his home.  There is no evidence that water is seeping into the home.  There just is not enough money to make these kinds of repairs for everybody at this time.  If the homeowner can obtain a written opinion from a reliable source that there is water seeping in and provide that to the Board, the Board will reconsider this request.

REMINDERS/SUGGESTIONS TO HOMEOWNERS

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-106 – Dogs may not run at large and must be under control.

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-127 – It is unlawful for dogs to defecate on private property without the consent of the property owner or any public property unless the excrement is immediately removed and placed in a proper receptacle.

· Clothes dryer vents can become coated with lint and are a potential fire hazard.  We suggest that you clean your dryer vents yearly.  Brushes can be rented fairly inexpensively or you can contract with a company that provides this service.

· Remember, if your have lawn damage due to pets, it is the homeowner’s responsibility to repair the damage.

· We believe lawns will be mowed on Thursdays this year.  Please clean up after your pet if your pet has made a deposit in any of your neighbor’s lawns.  Please be sure hoses, dog feces, and children’s toys are picked up from your own lawn.  Our lawn mowing service has the right to refuse to mow your lawn if these things remain in your lawn.

* * * * *

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  Your name will be kept confidential.

37 of the 80 homeowners have signed up to receive the monthly Board Minutes and other information by E‑Mail.  THANK YOU SO MUCH!  We mail to 47 homeowners/residents every month.  This month because of the financial information provided, the cost to copy and mail is $52 ($1.11 per homeowner per month).  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to — forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com — ?  You can also communicate with the Board regarding your questions and concerns
* * * * *
The next homeowner’s meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 18, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in the Conference room, 11499 Martin Street NW. All homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The doors are locked at 7:00 p.m., and you will not be able to get in.  If you arrive and the doors are locked, call the cell phone of one of the board members (612-817-6571) and someone will come to let you in.









Respectfully submitted,










Mary Huizel, Secretary

Minutes from April 20, 2005 Board Meeting
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Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from May 18, 2005 Board Meeting

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Elaine Young, Clyde Rengo, Colette Pouliot, Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Bill Jahnke and Judy Hayes..

Board Members Absent:  Elaine Young
Homeowners Present:  Three.
Secretary’s Minutes from the April 20, 2005, meeting were read and approved.

Finances:  Dan Smith, our accountant, attended this meeting.  Financial reports were handed out.  We also currently have $1,936 in overdue dues and fees from six different homeowners.  

Open Forum:  
The homeowner at 1830 113th Lane expressed concern about peeling paint on his deck and his wooden front steps.  The maintenance committee will investigate this request.

The homeowner at 1862 113th Lane expressed concern about maintenance/painting of a screen porch that is under his deck.  Since the screen porch is not original structure but was added by a previous homeowner, maintenance/painting of this screen porch is the responsibility of the homeowner.


A partial list of improvements that are the homeowner’s responsibility include:

1850 113th Lane – concrete slab (pending)

1858 113th Lane – brick patio

1862 113th Lane – screen porch

1866 113th Lane – fence under deck

1867 113th Lane – concrete slab

1871 113th Lane – enlarged deck

1902 113th Lane – concrete slab

1906 113th Lane – bay window

1907 113th Lane – enlarged deck

1911 113th Lane – concrete slab

1876 114th Ave. – screen porch

1905 114th Ave. – screen around patio

11308 Martin – brick planter

11310 Martin – fence around patio

11349 Martin – concrete slab

11373 Martin – screen porch/brick planter

Maintenance:  A bill for $350 to pull shrubs and plant hostas was approved.


A bill for $240 to fill areas with dirt was approved.


Three buildings are scheduled for painting this year:  1881/1885/1901/1905 114th Avenue; 1880/1884/1900/1904 114th Avenue; and 11308/11310 Martin Street – 1949/1941 113th Avenue.  The first estimate is $14,150.  Two more estimates are yet to be received.


Three estimates will be obtained for driveway seal coating, filling cracks, and repair.  Hopefully we can save the driveways and hold off tearing out and replacing any at this time.  The first estimate is $13,964, the second is for considerably more, and we are still waiting for the third estimate.  The Board will meet as soon as the third estimate is received so that approval can be obtained and repairs started soon.


There are still approximately six chimneys that need repair.  Estimates will need to be obtained as the old estimates are no longer good.


There are sink holes at 1907 113th Lane, 11341 Martin Street, 11328 Martin Street, and possibly more.  Estimates will be obtained for just filling all sink holes and for digging out the construction debris and filling.

REMINDERS/SUGGESTIONS TO HOMEOWNERS

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-106 – Dogs may not run at large and must be under control.

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-127 – It is unlawful for dogs to defecate on private property without the consent of the property owner or any public property unless the excrement is immediately removed and placed in a proper receptacle.

· Remember, if your have lawn damage due to pets, it is the homeowner’s responsibility to repair the damage.

· We believe lawns will be mowed on Thursdays this year.  Please clean up after your pet if your pet has made a deposit in any of your neighbor’s lawns.  Please be sure hoses, dog feces, and children’s toys are picked up from your own lawn.  Our lawn mowing service has the right to refuse to mow your lawn if these things remain in your lawn.

* * * * *

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.

Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to — forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com — .  You can also communicate with the Board regarding your questions and concerns.

* * * * *
The next homeowner’s meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 15, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in the Conference room, 11499 Martin Street NW. All homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The doors are locked at 7:00 p.m., and you will not be able to get in.  If you arrive and the doors are locked, call the cell phone of one of the board members (612-817-6571) and someone will come to let you in.









Respectfully submitted,










Mary Huizel, Secretary

Minutes from May 18, 2005 Board Meeting
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Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from June 8, 2005

Special Board Meeting

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Elaine Young, Clyde Rengo, Colette Pouliot, Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Bill Jahnke, and Judy Hayes.

The Board held a special meeting to discuss finances – proposed/projected maintenance versus available money of only $52,000 this year:

	1
	JD Routine/General Maintenance
	$15,634

	2
	JD Prepare for Painting
	$19,230

	3
	Painting Bids
	$9,800 (four buildings)

$12,400 (three buildings)

$14,150 (three buildings)

	4
	Driveways:  sealcoat, fill cracks, repair
	$13,968

	5
	Remaining chimneys
	$18,1740

	6.
	Eight plus sink holes
	No estimate as yet


1.
Some of the routine/general maintenance is replacement of rotting patio doors which the homeowner is one-half responsible.  If the homeowner wants to upgrade, the association will reimburse ONLY one-half of what we would have paid for the door or approximately $182.  Should we notify the homeowner of this option when their door DOES need to be replaced?

2.
This total is for several buildings.  A couple will not be painted and this amount includes those.

3.
In the short-run it is obvious which bid is the most cost efficient, but in the long run, is it?  This will need to be discussed at our next meeting.  Also, the exact specs on these bids need to be verified before approval as some of the specs will be done by the painter.
4.
Driveways can still be saved and NOT tore up and replaced at this cost.  Cost to do the most urgent driveways is $1,610.  Discussion will be whether to do all or just most important.

5.
These bids are still from year before last.  Cost will only increase in the coming years.

Vinyl siding versus repairing wood siding was discussed.  Vinyl siding estimated cost is $18,000 per building.  It was mentioned that making this change should be approved by the homeowners as it changes what a homeowner purchased.

It was discussed whether gutters are the responsibility of the homeowner or the association.  Somebody will check the bylaws.  Homeowners will be reminded in the next minutes that they should clean the gutters twice a year.  Maybe we should confirm with JD a cost and let the homeowners know.  The homeowner could then contact the Maintenance Committee to tell JD.  The cost could then be charged to the dues.

Also, the homeowners need to be reminded not to ask painters, mowers, or repair people to do anything.  These contractors take instruction from the Board.









Respectfully submitted,










Mary Huizel, Secretary

Minutes from June 8, 2005 -- Special Board Meeting
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Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from June 15, 2005 Board Meeting

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Elaine Young, Clyde Rengo, Colette Pouliot, Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Bill Jahnke and Judy Hayes.
Board Members Absent:  None

Homeowners Present:  Seven.

Also present:  Dan Smith (our accountant) and Brad (Yard Mechanics)

FINANCIAL:  Minutes from the May 18, 2005, Board Meeting and the June 8, 2005, Special Board Meeting were read and approved with corrections and additions.


Financial reports were handed out to Board members and others.  Income for May was $11,771.30 and expenses for May were $5,848.81.  We have nine homeowners past due on their association dues and late fees totaling $2,783.  Several will be receiving collection letters.


At the suggestion of our accountant, a discussion was held regarding the amount of our late fees imposed on late association dues payments.  After the discussion, the Board voted to increase late fees to $25 per month.  Homeowners, according to the Bylaws, are entitled to thirty days notice of this change.  THEREFORE, beginning August 1, 2005, homeowners whose association dues are not received by the 15th of the month will be assessed $25.  
OPEN FORUM:  Homeowner at 1877 113th Avenue expressed concern about the front handrail that is loose is posing a safety hazard.  The maintenance committee will investigate and see to repairs.


Homeowner at 1880 114th Avenue needs an old bush removed and a new bush put in.


Homeowner at 1842 113th submitted a bill in the amount of $557.38 for repairs to a water faucet and line.  This bill will be paid in part or in full pending inspection by the Board.  Homeowners are reminded that we do have a plumber that we work with.  When you have such problems, please call the Maintenance Committee or a Board member for guidance.

MAINTENANCE:  Projects remaining from last year will be completed by JD and Brad.


Bushes will be planted around the mailbox slabs.


Driveways:  Two bids were discussed – Black Bear $13,968 and Jet Black $26,000.  Representative from Black Bear believes he can repair all and there is no need to tear up and replace at this time.  Fill is needed under some aprons (a bid is needed).  The maintenance committee will walk-around one more time with Black Bear representative to verify exactly what will be done and to be sure the asphalt will not be too high causing flow of water into garages.  The Board will meet during a special meeting to confirm this so that the contractor can begin work.


Painting bids were discussed and the Board approved the $14,150 bid of Altimate Painting subject to a re-bid of equal or less.  Estimate includes work that will be performed by JD.  The three building to be painted are:  1881-1885-1901-1905 114th Avenue; 1880-1884-1900-1904 114th Avenue; and 11308-11310 Martin/1949-1941 113th Avenue.  If we have had rain, the wood needs time to dry – at least 24 hours.


Chimneys:  Five of the nine remaining chimneys will be repaired this year at a projected cost of $12,040 – 1886-1850-1854 113th Lane and 1909-1917 113th Avenue.


Work orders for JD Construction to prepare buildings for painting and for other repairs/maintenance totaling $21,399 were approved.


Sink holes continue to be a concern.  Sink holes contain timbers, cement, and other construction debris discarded by the builders during original construction.


The sink hole at 11308 is close to the patio, and depending upon what is buried in the sink hole, could potentially cause damage to patio or deck.  Thus this sink hole is of urgent concern.  Dirt will be packed into sink hole temporarily, and bids will be obtained for repair.


A brief discussion with no decision was had regarding garage doors and whether the homeowner or the association will be responsible for the repair and/or replacement, especially when homeowners keep bird seed etc. in the garage and chipmunks and squirrels will chew through to get in.
REMINDERS:

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-106 – Dogs may not run at large and must be under control.

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-127 – It is unlawful for dogs to defecate on private property without the consent of the property owner or any public property unless the excrement is immediately removed and placed in a proper receptacle.

· Remember, if your have lawn damage due to pets, it is the homeowner’s responsibility to repair the damage.

· Homeowners with gutters are reminded to clean debris from the gutters twice a year.  Gutters are not original structure and are the homeowner’s responsibility.  Any damage due water overflowing filled gutters will be the homeowner’s responsibility.

· WEDNESDAY is lawn mowing day.  Please be sure hoses, dog feces, and children’s toys are picked up from your own lawn.  Our lawn mowing service has the right to refuse to mow your lawn if these things remain in your lawn.


Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to — forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com — .  You can also communicate with the Board regarding your questions and concerns.

The next homeowner’s meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 20, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in the Conference room, 11499 Martin Street NW. All homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The doors are locked at 7:00 p.m., and you will not be able to get in.  If you arrive and the doors are locked, call the cell phone of one of the board members (612-817-6571) and someone will come to let you in.











Respectfully submitted,












Mary Huizel, Secretary
Minutes from June 15, 2005 Board Meeting
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Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from June 29, 2005

Special Board Meeting

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Elaine Young, Colette Pouliot, Mary Huizel (Secretary), and Judy Hayes.

Board Members Absent:  Clyde Rengo, Richard Graves, and Bill Jahnke.

The Board held a special meeting to discuss finances and major maintenance.  A few other issues were also discussed. 


Five of the nine remaining chimneys have been completed.  One located at 1854 113th Lane ran $800 over estimate due to damage undiscovered at the time of the original estimates.  This amount was approved by the Board.  Two other chimneys need to be looked at, as possible fire danger repairs may be needed.


$25 will be sent to the homeowers at 11435 Martin Street and 1909 114th Avenue for Association water usage.


Brad will come and examine the sink holes.  The worst will be dug out and filled in.  We will fix the worst first and as money allows.


Homeowner at 11389 Martin Street needs repairs to her garage door.  Because these repairs are needed due to animals trying to get at the bird seed, the homeowner has offered to pay for the repairs herself.  JD will contact her regarding this.


Brad submitted a modified bid for painting.  His bid was approved in the amount of $12,150.  His estimate requires 40% down.


The Black Bear Sealcoating estimate in the amount of $13,968 was approved.  Black Bear requires 25% down.  ALL driveways will be repaired, cracks will be filed, and all will be seal coated.  Homeowners will be notified when work on their individual driveways will be performed; during this time the homeowner will not be permitted to drive on the driveway.  There will be loose gravel that can be tracked into the house.  There is no way around this and the Association will not be repsonsible for damage due to tracking this material into the house.

Signs on Homeowner’s/Association Common Areas was discussed.  Our Covenants state:

ARTICLE XII, Section 4.  Signs.  No signs of any kind shall be displayed to the public view on any Lot except one sign if not more than five (5) square feet advertising the property for sale or rent, or signs used by the Declarant to advertise the property during the construction and sales period.

We have been lenient regarding election, political statement, and garage sale signs.  Therefore, we ask that political signs be removed within 30 days following the election and garage sale signs be removed immediately following the sale.  We also ask that other signs be removed after a reasonable period of time.  This also applies to signs on decks, landings, and in windows.


A discussion of cars, seemingly inoperatable, being stored in turnarounds was tabled.












Respectfully submitted,












Mary Huizel, Secretary

Minutes from June 29, 2005 -- Special Board Meeting
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Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from July 20, 2005

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Elaine Young, Colette Pouliot, Bill Jahnke, and Clyde Rengo.

Board Members Absent:  Richard Graves and Judy Hayes.

Others Present:  Three homeowners and our accountant.

Minutes for the June 15, 2005 meeting were approved with one change.  The paragraph advising of an increase in the late fee to $25 per month is to be removed from the minutes.  According to our By-Laws, the Board cannot increase this amount from the $10 per month stated in the By-Laws without changing the By-Laws by a vote from all homeowners.  Updating the By-Laws was discussed, but may be cost prohibitive at this time.  Therefore, late fees remain at $10 per month.

Minutes from the Special Board Meeting of June 29, 2005, were approved as read.

Financial:  Financial statements were passed out.  Income for June was $12,254.11 and expenses were 11,350.35.  We have $2,469 in late Association dues from seven homeowners.

Out accountant does not anticipate an increase in our insurance premium this year.

Maintenance:  A motion was made and approved that replacing and repairing outside railings is the responsibility of the Association.  The railings will be painted when the building is painted.  Any interim painting is the responsibility of the homeowner.

Concerns of homeowners at 1828 113th Lane, 1850 113th Lane, 1855 113th Lane, 11389 Martin Street, and 11435 Martin Street were addressed.

National Night Out!  August 2, 2005, is Coon Rapids’ National Night Out.  It will be held again this year at 11328 Martin Street from 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm.  There will be lite refreshments, door prizes, and trinkets – remember the whistles last year?  Please consider stopping by to meet your neighbors and your Board Members.  The police department, fire department, and our political representatives all stop by.

Other Business:  A Quick Information booklet is being reviewed by the Board.  It will be distributed in December.


Also discussed was a Resolution defining exterior maintenance obligations and rules.  This is still under consideration and will be distributed once approved.

IMPORTANT ISSUE:  Upcoming major expenses include siding for all units and replacing driveways (our driveways are over 20 years old and have never been completely replaced).  Once siding is replaced, we will need to replace that unit’s decks and garage doors.  These improvements will maintain an attractive uniform complex and maintain your property values and curb appeal.  If we do not maintain an attractive complex, potential buyers will look elsewhere and you may have difficulty selling your property.  We also have sinking stoops and several large sink holes which are major and costly repairs.  Because of this, the Board is anticipating calling a Special Meeting of all homeowners later this fall to discuss an increase of $25 to $50 in monthly dues.  This increase would go specifically to reserves for major future repairs/improvements.  Remember that the appearance of the quad next to you does affect your property value.  This special meeting will be held at Coon Rapids City Hall – a location that can accommodate a large number of people.  (Our current location is very small (but free) because so few homeowners attend.)

REMINDERS:  WEDNESDAY is lawn mowing day, however because of rain, the lawns could be mowed on Tuesday or Thursday.  Please be sure hoses, dog feces, and children’s toys are picked up from your lawn.  Our lawn mowing service has the right to refuse to mow your lawn if these things remain..

PLEASE water your lawns to keep them green.  The recent dry spell has resulted in dry crunchy grass.  It is the homeowner’s responsibility to water lawns.

PLEASE if you have a sewer grate near your home and notice that it is covered with debris, please help by picking up the debris and putting it in with your trash.

NOTICES:  Resident Bret Sandy is willing to perform odd jobs for homeowners.  He will charge a reasonable rate.  To contact him, send an e-mail to the Association’s e-mail address (it will be sent to him) OR leave a phone message on the Secretary’s phone at 763-767-3986.  Please leave your name, address, phone number, and best time to call or come to see you.  He will come over personally to discuss your job.

Julia Neville, an original resident of Forest Oaks, has passed away.  Julia served many terms on the Board and was on the Social Committee for many years.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to — forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com — .  You can also communicate with the Board regarding your questions and concerns.

The next regular homeowner’s meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 17, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in a small Conference room, 11499 Martin Street NW. Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The doors are locked at 7:00 p.m., and you will not be able to get in.  If you arrive and the doors are locked, call the cell phone of one of the board members (612-817-6571) and someone will come to let you in.











Respectfully submitted,











Mary Huizel, Secretary

Minutes from July 20, 2005
[image: image9.png]



Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from August 17, 2005

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), Richard Graves, Mary Huizel (Secretary), Elaine Young, Colette Pouliot, Bill Jahnke, and Clyde Rengo.

Board Members Absent:  John Schoenhoff (Vice President) and Judy Hayes.

Others Present:  Four homeowners, our accountant, and a representative from a siding company to answer questions posed by Board members.
Minutes for the July 20, 2005, meeting were approved with the addition of a disclaimer.  In last month’s minutes, it was mentioned that resident Bret Sandy was available for odd jobs.  While this remains to be true, this mention is not to be construed as a recommendation and homeowners are to exercise caution as with any independent contractor they may employ.  The Association will not compensate any homeowner for any damage or losses by any independent contractor employed by that homeowner.
Financial:  Financial statements were passed out.  Income for July was $10,994 and expenses were $15,504.  We have $1,891 in late Association dues from six homeowners.

Unfortunately, contrary to what our accountant was expecting, our insurance premium will increase by $7.20 per homeowner per year.  The last dues increase due to premium increase was slightly more than we actually needed, therefore the Board decided NOT to increase dues for this insurance premium increase.
Siding versus painting/repairing.  The Board is in an “information gathering phase” for this issue.  We DO appreciate your comments, suggestions, and questions regarding this issue.  We hope to have enough information to present it to all homeowners by the end of October.  Watch your mailbox for notice of this Special Meeting of Homeowners.  There were seven Board members present tonight.  A vote was taken and four Board members, Mark, Colette, Clyde, and Richard, voted to continue with the repair/ painting bids for three buildings as previously approved:  

1881-1885-1901-1905 114th Avenue:  @$4,000 to paint and @$2,795 for repairs.

1880-1884-1900-1904 114th Avenue:  @$4,000 to paint and @$2,395 for repairs.

11308-11310 Martin Street and 1949-1941 113th Avenue:  @$4,150 to paint and @$3,420 to repair.

Three Board members, Bill, Elaine, and Mary, voted to put these repairs and painting on hold until after a vote by all Homeowners as to siding.
REMINDERS:  WEDNESDAY is lawn mowing day, however because of rain, the lawns could be mowed on Tuesday or Thursday.  Please be sure hoses, dog feces, and children’s toys are picked up from your lawn.  Our lawn mowing service has the right to refuse to mow your lawn if these things remain.  This week, the mowing service encountered excessive dog feces at 11305 Martin Street and 1941 113th Avenue; they encountered excessive other items at 1949 113th Avenue.
There are three Board positions that expire this year:  Mark G, John S., and Mary H.  Nominations for these Board positions will be accepted during our September and October meetings.  Ballots will go out with the October Minutes, will be counted during the November minutes, and the new Board will begin during the December meeting.


Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to — forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com — .  You can also communicate with the Board regarding your questions and concerns.

The next regular homeowner’s meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 21, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in a small Conference room, 11499 Martin Street NW. Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The doors are locked at 7:00 p.m., and you will not be able to get in.  If you arrive and the doors are locked, call the cell phone of one of the board members (612-817-6571) and someone will come to let you in.











Respectfully submitted,











Mary Huizel, Secretary

Minutes from August 17, 2005

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from September 21, 2005

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Bill Jahnke, Colette Pouliot, Clyde Rengo, Elaine Young, and Judy Hayes.

Board Members Absent:  None.

Others Present:  Seven homeowners, our accountant, and a representative from a siding company.  

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the August 17, 2005, meeting were approved as read.

Financial statements we handed out.  Income for August 2005 was $12,946.41.  Expenses were $10,958.87.  We have $2,222 in late Association dues from five Homeowners.  The Board would like to remind Homeowners that when dues are in arrears for three months, legal action will be taken.

Open Forum:  Homeowner at 1912 114th Avenue received approval to install windows and new patio doors.  She requested a letter from the Association, which is needed for financing.  The letter will be sent to her shortly.  Because our patio/deck doors are all different sizes and therefore different prices, the amount to be shared by the Association is yet to be determined.


Homeowner at 1941 113th Avenue requested information regarding landscaping and shrub trimming.  The maintenance committee will find out when the shrubs will be trimmed and get back to him.

Maintenance:  Two of the three buildings scheduled for painting have been power washed and caulked.  Repairs are still needed on one of the three buildings.


Repair to loose railings is being investigated and possible options for repair are being considered.


Two Association faucets have failed and been repaired; a bill for $222.45, for repair of these two faucets, was approved by the Board.  Some of these Homeowners thanked Maintenance Committee member Judy Hayes for her prompt response to their problem.


The Maintenance Committee advised the Board of additional maintenance issues:  at 1885 114th Avenue there is mold around the patio door, at 1904 114th Avenue the patio door has rotted, and at 11305 Martin Street there is rotted wood around the lower level window.


While performing repairs already approved by the Board, JD has found additional needed various repairs in the amount of $500.  The Board approved these repairs.


Repairs are needed to a non-original construction deck at 1905 114th Avenue.  Because this is non-original construction, the Homeowner is responsible for a portion of the repairs.  After the cost of repairs is determined, the amount to be shared by the Homeowner will be determined.


A discussion was held regarding:  non-original construction by Homeowners and how to ensure that current Homeowners pass this information on to potential buyers.  It was discussed whether the Association/Board has any responsibility in this issue.  A solution was not defined at this time.


When repairs are being performed on your building, the Board would appreciate Homeowners’ assistance.  If repairs are unsatisfactory, please advise the Maintenance Committee as soon as possible.  If notified before the bill is actually paid, we may be able to rectify the situation more effectively.
Siding versus painting:  The Board is receiving quite an education on this issue.  A Homeowner in the construction business was present and gave the Board some information to consider regarding vinyl siding versus steel siding.  The Board needs considerable more time to research and gather more information regarding this costly and important issue.  Therefore the Board is not in a position to present any proposal to the Homeowners at this time.  A suggestion was made to have an inspection by an independent company.  The Maintenance Committee will research this issue.  

Board positions:  The Board positions held by Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), and Mary Huizel (Secretary) expire this year.  Nominations are being taken until October 18, 2005, at which time nominations will close.  The following people have accepted nomination to the Board:

Mark Ganter

1910 113th Avenue

Mary Huizel

11328 Martin Street


Edith Wasche

1912 114th Avenue

Art Stehr

1941 113th Avenue


Maureen (Mo) Allen

1904 114th Avenue

Richard LaFleur

1878 114th Avenue

(out of state during January, February, and March each year)

If you want to run for a Board position, please notify a Board member before the next Board meeting.  Nominees are reminded that Board positions are a three-year term.  Attendance at monthly Board meetings is necessary for the Board to function effectively.  Ballots will go out with the October minutes.  Ballots will be counted at the November meeting.  The new Board members take over in December at which time the new Board will elect the three officers.

Minutes from September 21, 2005

Board member Clyde Rengo tendered his resignation, effective November 1, 2005, to President Mark Ganter.  The remaining Board members will vote and appoint a replacement for the remainder of Clyde’s term, which expires in 2007.

Association Dues Increase:  Because the siding issue has not been resolved and may not be resolved for several months yet, and because repairs, maintenance, and replacement costs continue to increase dramatically, the Board voted to increase monthly dues by the allowable 5% to $154 per month.  This increase will become effective January 1, 2006.  New payment booklets will be e-mailed or sent by U.S. Mail during December 2005.

An itemization of the allocation of the $154 funds to what budgeted accounts has been requested from the accountant.  As soon as it is received, it will be put in the following month’s minutes.  Hopefully we will receive this in time to go out in the October minutes.

REMINDERS:  It is that time of year already; winter is looming.  Now is the time to have your chimney inspected, turn your outside faucets off and drain the lines, check for adequate insulation in your attics, and change the batteries in your smoke detectors.  Remember that any damage due to burst water pipes will be the sole responsibility of the homeowner.  Any damage due to ice dams because of inadequate attic insulation will be the sole responsibility of the homeowner.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 18, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in a very small conference room (because so few Homeowners attend regularly).  Century 21 Christian Realty is located at 11499 Martin Street NW.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The doors are locked at 7:00 p.m., and you will not be able to get in.  If you arrive and the doors are locked, call the cell phone of one of the board members (612-817-6571) and someone will come and let you in.










Respectfully submitted,











Mary Kay Huizel

Minutes from September 21, 2005

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from October 19, 2005

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Bill Jahnke, Colette Pouliot, Clyde Rengo, Elaine Young, and Judy Hayes.

Board Members Absent:  None.

Others Present:  Three homeowners, our accountant, and JD from JD Construction.  

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the September 21, 2005, meeting were approved with one minor correction as to the day of October’s meeting – from 18th to 19th.

Financial statements were handed out.  Income for September 2005 was $11,424.92.  Expenses were $6,013.65.  We have $2,629 in late Association dues from six Homeowners.   Remember, Association dues increase to $154 per month beginning January 1, 2006.  Payment booklets will be mailed or e-mailed by the 30th of November.  The allocation of monthly dues is:

Lawn Care/Snow Removal
$
25.50

Lawn Care/Snow Removal – other

2.08

Maintenance and Replacement

82.11

Water (lawn watering)


3.23

Refuse Collection


9.33

Accounting Services


5.96

Accounting – Other


1.38

Legal Services


1.04

Insurance Premium


22.64

Office Supplies


.52

Miscellaneous


.21

Total Monthly Dues
$
154.00
To determine our yearly allocation, multiply amount by 80 (number of homeowners) and then multiply that amount by 12 (number of months).   For example, the yearly expense for Lawn Care/Snow Removal is $25.50 (per month) X 80 (homeowners) X 12 (months) which equals $24,480 allocated yearly.
Open Forum:  Homeowner at 1878 114th Avenue mentioned a dead tree in his yard.  Maintenance will investigate and get someone to remove it.  This may not happen until next spring.  Minnegasco still needs to repair the drive way at 1885 113th Avenue.  Maintenance will contact Minnegasco about status of this repair.  This will also be sealcoated after the repair.

Maintenance:  One building is partially painted.   We still need to get bids on the sloping steps.  Two estimates will be obtained regarding loose railings.

Minutes from October 19, 2005


The non-original deck at 1905 114th Avenue requires repairs of $885.  Of this, $500 will be charged to the homeowner as some of the damage was caused by non-approved caulking between floor boards and other non-approved modifications.  The homeowner will be notified by mail with more specific information.


Wooden steps and hand rail at 1830 113th Lane, which were to have been painted last year, and were not, were painted at a cost of $166.  The other three units in this building will be evaluated for touchup. 


As mentioned above, some driveways still need to be repaired by Minnegasco.  Our driveway contractor will return next year to touchup/sealcoat the following driveways:  1885 113th Ave., 11305 Martin St., 1902 113th Lane, and 1882 113th Lane.  We withheld $500 to, hopefully, assure he will return and finish the job.  


A sloping/sinkhole turnaround at 1905 114th Ave. was discussed.  We are still waiting for estimates on the sinkholes.


Two units are requiring chimney repairs.  If not repairing would cause a hazard, the repairs will be made yet this fall.  If not repairing would NOT cause a hazard, this will be considered next year.


At 1884 114th Ave. a rotted patio door and rotted window need to be replaced at the homeowner’s expense.

Maintenance Approved for Payment:  Black Bear Sealcoating – In addition to the original bid, $1,430 in additional necessary repairs were approved.  Total bill $11,906 (less the $500 withheld for work not completed) was approved.

JD Construction:  Building 1881/1885/1901/1905 114th Ave. – Original bid $2,795 plus additional necessary repairs of $1,870 totaling $4,665 was approved.  $500 of this will be charged to homeowner at 1884 114th Ave. per above.          Building 1880/1884/1900/1904 114th Ave. – Original bid $2,395 plus additional necessary repairs of $1,007 totaling $3,379.50 was approved.          For lower overhead door panel replacements and stationary side of patio door replacements -- $4,595 was approved.  The following homeowners will be charged one-half the cost of their individual patio door.

1913 114th Ave. 
1901 114th Ave.
1907 113th Ln lower & upper(2 doors)

1903 113th Ln upper

1915 113th Ln upper

1911 113th Ln upper

1869 113th Ave upper

1877 113th Ave upper

Building 11308/11310 and 1941/1949 113th Ave additional necessary repairs of $1,855 was approved.          Building 1885/1901 additional necessary repairs of $200 was approved.          The Board approved $500 each to 1900 114th Ave. and 1912 114th Ave. for the Association’s share of patio/deck doors.

New Homeowner Maintenance Responsibility:  Considerable discussion was held regarding responsibility of patio/deck sliding/stationary doors.  The Board unanimously decided that beginning November 1, 2005, the Homeowner bears the sole financial responsibility to replace these doors.  The Board will no longer pay one-half.  It was also decided that JD will continue to inspect these doors and windows and advise the Board, who would then advise the homeowner, that the door or window needs to be replaced.  It will then be the responsibility of the homeowner to replace 

Minutes from October 19, 2005

the door or window.  Failure to do so could result in additional damage to the unit; such damage would be the sole responsibility of the homeowner for failure to replace the door or window.  Homeowners can contact any company (JD included) for an estimate to replace the doors or windows.   REMEMBER:  Before the doors or windows or any other exterior modification can actually be ordered or made, the homeowner MUST submit a written proposal and obtain approval from the Board for the design/color etc.
Siding versus painting:  We continue to gather information.  This is likely to take several more months before we are ready to present siding and financial options to the homeowners.

Maintenance Committee Resignation:  Elaine Young has resigned from the Maintenance Committee, but not from the Board.  Judy Hayes has enlisted Dan Hayes to assist her on this committee.

Snow Removal:  For snowplowing concerns this winter, please contact Bill Jahnke at 763‑757‑3753.  He has graciously volunteered to be our liaison with the snow removal service again this year.  Remember that vehicles left outside during a snowfall can interfere with snow removal from your unit.  The contractor will not come closer than three feet from a vehicle.  In addition, homeowners are reminded to shovel the garage apron and steps.


Remember to shovel snow away from your patio/deck doors to prevent rot and increase the life of your doors.  Please also shovel snow off your deck to help prevent rot and increase the life of your deck.  


If you have carpeting on your deck, it is time to remove it to prevent damage to the deck.


Coon Rapids has a Winter Parking Ban from 2 a.m. through 6 am. Beginning November 1st  and ending April 1st .

REMINDERS:  Check for adequate insulation in your attics, and change the batteries in your smoke detectors.  Any damage due to ice dams because of inadequate attic insulation will be the sole responsibility of the homeowner.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, November 16, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in a very small conference room (because so few Homeowners attend regularly).  Century 21 Christian Realty is located at 11499 Martin Street NW.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The doors are locked at 7:00 p.m., and you will not be able to get in.  If you arrive and the doors are locked, call the cell phone of one of the board members (612-817-6571) and someone will come and let you in.











Respectfully submitted,












Mary Kay Huizel

Minutes from October 19, 2005

Board Ballot for terms to end in 2008

The Board positions held by Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), and Mary Huizel (Secretary) are expiring.  The following people have accepted nomination to the Board.  Please vote for three people by making an “x” in the box preceding the name.

(
Mark Ganter*

1910 113th Avenue

(
Mary Huizel*

11328 Martin Street

(
John Schoenhoff*

1908 114th Avenue

(
Edith Wasche

1912 114th Avenue

(
Art Stehr

1941 113th Avenue

(
Maureen (Mo) Allen

1904 114th Avenue

(
Richard LaFleur

1878 114th Avenue

(out of state during January, February, and March each year)

*Incumbent

Return your ballot with your November dues payment OR deliver your ballot to the Board Secretary by 6 p.m., Wednesday, November 16, 2005.  Ballots will be counted at that night’s meeting.

Mary Huizel, Secretary

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association 

11328 Martin Street, NW

Coon Rapids, MN  55433

Minutes from October 19, 2005

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from November 16, 2005

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Bill Jahnke, and Colette Pouliot. 

Board Members Absent:  John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Elaine Young, and Judy Hayes (Maintenance).

Others Present:  Nine homeowners, our accountant, and JD from JD Construction.  

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the October 19, 2005, meeting were approved as read.

Financial statements were handed out.  Income for September 2005 was $11,698.75.  Expenses were $30,586.67.  We have $2,748.10 in late Association dues from five Homeowners.   Remember, Association dues increase to $154 per month beginning January 1, 2006.  


Our accountant has prepared the budget for 2006.  The Board will hold a special meeting to go over and approve the budget.  Steve Zurn has volunteered to assist with this examination.  


We have signed a new contract with our Accountant for the term January 1, 2006, through December 31, 2007 (two years) at the rate of $480 per month plus costs.

New Board Members and Officers:  The three Board members elected to the 2005-2008 term are:  Mark Ganter, John Schoenhoff, and Mary Huizel.  Art Stehr has been elected to complete Clyde Rengo’s term which expires in 2007.


Because our accountant forgot a few ballots at his office, we were not sure who would be elected.  Therefore, the Board will vote on officers at the December meeting.
Open Forum:  Homeowner at 1905 114th Avenue was at the meeting to discuss the $885 repairs to his deck and his bill for $500.  A Board member and JD will meet the homeowner at his home and more fully examine this issue.  Any adjustments to the homeowner’s bill will be discussed at the next meeting.  The homeowner said that he would have been willing to have done some of the work himself had he known the repairs were needed.  To rectify this, all repairs noted on the walkthrough next Spring, will be first approved by the Board and then included in that month’s minutes.


Homeowner at 1885 114th Lane expressed concern about carpenter ants in the dividing wall on her deck.  She also expressed concern about a tree that is leaning over her home/deck which should be trimmed back before it causes damage.  Another concern was that the lawn service is putting leaves in the woods rather than hauling them away.  She may believe this is against City Code and will be checking with the City.


Homeowner advised the Board that there is a tree down between 1862 and 1870 113th Lane.  He also expressed concern that immediately following repairs, if needed, the area should be painted and not left as bare wood.


Homeowner at 1877 113th Avenue would like to put in new windows.  He will bring pictures of what he would like to put in for the Board’s approval.

Minutes from November 16, 2005


Homeowner at 1906 113th Avenue would like to see another volunteer on the Maintenance Committee.  The Board is willing to discuss this with any volunteers.  You do not need to be on the Board to volunteer for the Committee.

Old Business:  The Board approved the replacement of windows at 1914 113th Avenue


The Board approved by earlier communication, replacement of a patio door at 1850 113th Lane at the homeowner’s expense.

Maintenance:  Maintenance Committee was absent from this meeting due to car trouble.


A homeowner called the City to report that JD was burying concrete in the woods.  Police responded and the concrete was disposed of properly.  Apparently JD was unaware that the City Code had changed.

Siding versus painting:  We continue to gather information.  This is likely to take several more months before we are ready to present siding and financial options to the homeowners.

Snow Removal:  For snowplowing concerns this winter, please contact Bill Jahnke at 763‑757‑3753.  He has graciously volunteered to be our liaison with the snow removal service again this year.  Remember that vehicles left outside during a snowfall can interfere with snow removal from your unit.  The contractor will not come closer than three feet from a vehicle.  In addition, homeowners are reminded to shovel the garage apron and steps.


Remember to shovel snow away from your patio/deck doors to prevent rot and increase the life of your doors.  Please also shovel snow off your deck to help prevent rot and increase the life of your deck.  


Coon Rapids has a Winter Parking Ban from 2 a.m. through 6 am. Beginning November 1st and ending April 1st.

REMINDERS:  Check for adequate insulation in your attics, and change the batteries in your smoke detectors.  Any damage due to ice dams because of inadequate attic insulation will be the sole responsibility of the homeowner.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, December 21st, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in a very small conference room (because so few Homeowners attend regularly).  Century 21 Christian Realty is located at 11499 Martin Street NW.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The doors are locked before 7:00 p.m., and you will not be able to get in.  If you arrive and the doors are locked, call the cell phone of one of the board members (612‑817‑6571) and someone will come and let you in.








Respectfully submitted,









Mary Kay Huizel

Minutes from November 16, 2005

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from December 8, 2005

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Colette Pouliot, and Judy Hayes.

Board Members Absent:  John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Elaine Young, Bill Jahnke, Art Stehr, and Richard Graves.


The Board met to go over the budget which was approved.  Steve Zurn, an accountant, was in attendance for assistance.  The budget will be distributed in January 2006.

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from December 21, 2005

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, and Judy Hayes.

Board Members Absent:  Elaine Young, Bill Jahnke, Art Stehr, and. Colette Pouliot

Others Present:  Two homeowners, our accountant, and JD from JD Construction.  

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the November 16, 2005, meeting were approved as read.

Financial statements were handed out.  Income for November 2005 was $12,350.09.  Expenses were $6,006.84.  We have $1,693.00 in late Association dues from six Homeowners.   Remember, Association dues increased to $154 per month beginning January 1, 2006.  

New Board Officers:  The Board voted to keep the same officers.

Old Business:  The cost for repairs to the deck at 1905 114th Avenue was discussed.  The homeowner will receive a letter explaining the Board’s position.

Maintenance:  Several homeowners have inquired about painting of repairs.  Unfortunately this will not be completed until spring.


The deck railing at 1850 113th Lane will be repaired in the spring.


The gasket under the garage door at 11389 Martin Street, will be repaired in the spring.


By prior Board communication, the homeowner at 11305 Martin Street was given permission to rent a dumpster with the understanding any damage to the driveway is the homeowner’s responsibility.


Carpeting is remaining on the decks at 1909 114th Avenue and 1878 113th Lane.  This carpeting must be removed.  Any water damage to decks due to carpeting is the responsibility of the homeowner.


We have been notified of a leaking roof at 1949 113th Avenue.  Homeowners, REMEMBER, we all have new roofs.   Check for adequate insulation in your attics.  Any damage due to ice dams because of inadequate attic insulation will be the sole responsibility of the homeowner


We are waiting for a return call from the tree service regarding downed trees and trimming of dead branches and branches too close to homes/decks.


Garage door panels are rotting at 1910 and 1902 113th Lane.  These will be examined during the spring walkthrough.

Several repairs and issues have been tabled until spring.  We have made note of them, however so that things do not slip through the cracks, after all we are only human volunteers, please send us a gentle reminder in the spring of any repairs and issues that you have that have not been addressed this year.  Thank you.
CHRISTMAS TREES:  Christmas Trees will again be picked up by our sanitation service on our regular collection days during the first two weeks of January 2006. 

Other:  A “Quick Information” pamphlet was approved by the Board and will be distributed in early January 2006.


Because the Officers have now been elected, a sheet with contact information is included with these minutes.

Siding versus painting:  We continue to gather information.  This is likely to take several more months before we are ready to present siding and financial options to the homeowners.

Snow Removal:  For snowplowing concerns this winter, please contact Bill Jahnke at 763‑757‑3753.  He has graciously volunteered to be our liaison with the snow removal service again this year.  Remember that vehicles left outside during a snowfall can interfere with snow removal from your unit.  The contractor will not come closer than three feet from a vehicle.  In addition, homeowners are reminded to shovel the garage apron and steps.


Remember to shovel snow away from your patio/deck doors to prevent rot and increase the life of your doors.  Please also shovel snow off your deck to help prevent rot and increase the life of your deck.  


Coon Rapids has a Winter Parking Ban from 2 a.m. through 6 am. Beginning November 1st and ending April 1st.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 17, 2006, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in a very small conference room (because so few Homeowners attend regularly).  Century 21 Christian Realty is located at 11499 Martin Street NW.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The doors are locked before 7:00 p.m., and you will not be able to get in.  If you arrive and the doors are locked, call the cell phone of one of the board members (612‑817‑6571) and someone will come and let you in.









Respectfully submitted,










Mary Kay Huizel, Secretary
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